
 

McMAHON ASSOCIATES, INC. 1700 HUTCHINS ROAD  MACHESNEY PARK, ILLINOIS 61115 

PH 815.636.9590  FAX 815.636.9591   MCMAHON@MCMGRP.NET   WWW.MCMGRP.COM 

 

To:    The Village President and Board of Trustees 
 
From:   Chris Dopkins, P.E., Village Engineer 
 
Re:  Engineering Report – May 2022 Activity 
 
Date:   June 10, 2022 
 

Please allow this memorandum to provide a brief summary of major activity over the past month 
that involves the engineering department: 
 

• Public Works Building:  Testing Service Corporation completed the field work on the site 
on May 16th.    The report is not yet available for review, TSC estimates that the report will 
be done on the 21st.   

• Sherman Oaks Drainage Improvements:  As previously reported, there is a conflict with 
NICOR on the south side of Park Street.  NICOR submitted plans for relocation of the gas 
on May 11th and those plans were approved on May 12th.  NICOR is currently advising that 
the relocation will take about 2-3 days to complete.    NICOR has not yet provided a firm 
schedule to complete the work; however, they were originally thinking that they would 
complete the work in late June.   

• Oak Lawn Mobile Home Park:  The Park has obtained its IEPA permits and has awarded 
a contract to Kellenberger Plumbing and Underground to complete the connection.  The 
work should be complete by the end of June.   

• 2021 Pavement Maintenance Program:  The project was advertised for bid letting on May 
19th.  Proposals were opened yesterday and Curran Contracting, Inc. is the lowest 
responsive, responsible contractor.  A resolution is on the June 15th agenda to award the 
construction contract.   A resolution appropriating funds under the highway code will also be 
on the agenda. 
 


